Dear MP/Peer
As the UK housing crisis deepens I am writing to ask your support to challenge the Housing and Planning Act. Please ask the government to think again. Much of the Act is unworkable. The legislation will not address the crisis, and risks breaking up long term stable communities while further reducing people's chances of ever achieving secure affordable homes.
· The Chartered Institute of Housing predicts the Act will lead to the loss of 350,000 social rented homes by 2020, at a time when waiting lists are rising and homelessness increasing.
· Some council and social housing tenants face massive rent rises – effectively a Tenants’ Tax on those with moderate incomes.
· Existing and future council tenants, including vulnerable people, would be denied permanent secure tenancies, though this was not part of the government’s manifesto. Even existing council tenants could lose their secure tenancies if they move.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Local councils and housing associations describe implementing the Act as an expensive ‘administrative nightmare’. Cabinet Members for Housing from twenty London boroughs have written to the Minister of State asking him to ‘pause’ implementation of the Act.  
Many MPs and Peers, from all parties, were very concerned about the legislation before it was passed.  Several parts of the Act are due to return to parliament after the summer recess for consideration of secondary regulations.  I ask you to use this opportunity to make your voice heard and demand the government thinks again.
A full campaign briefing on the Act is available here and an additional Planning briefing here.  
Please get in touch if you want any more details or to discuss any of the matters I’ve raised or anything else related to the Act.
Yours

